

## The Detroit Postal Worker

## A NEWS BULLETIN FOR APWU MEMBERS

American Postal Workers Union, AFL-CIO - Detroit District Area Local

20530 Southfield Road • Detroit, Michigan 48235 • 313 532-9305 • Fax 313 532-5433 • www.apwudetroit.org

February 23, 2018

Keith M. Combs, Sr., President

Patrick A. Chornoby, Executive Vice President

Tamika Johnson-Smith, Secretary Treasurer

## NEWLY APPOINTED ASSOCIATE EDITOR FOR THE DETROIT POSTAL WORKER

In accordance with the Local Constitution, Article VII, Section 1 (D), due to the recent resignation of "the DETROIT POSTAL WORKER" associate editor, Danny Sawicki effective January 1, 2018, I have appointed **DAVID WATKINS** as Associate Editor of the Detroit Postal Worker.

On January 12, 2018 a bulletin went out seeking interested members willing to take on the position of associate editor. Two members applied for the position both having excellent credentials.

David has been an APWU member since 1981. I look forward to working with David and thank him for stepping up and serving his fellow union brothers and sisters.

In Union Solidarity,

Keith M. Combs, Sr.

President

KMC:rm IBT#243